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IATI Update - IATI Secretariat, February 2011 
This note provides an update on progress with IATI since the last meeting of the IATI Steering Committee in October 2010. Over the past three months, the Secretariat’s main focus has been on consulting signatories and Steering Committee members about the remaining phases of IATI, and finalising the proposals that are being put forward for agreement at the meeting on February 9th in Paris.
New Joiners and expressions of interest
A number of organisations have expressed interest in joining IATI over the past few months. The Global Fund to Fight AIDS, TB and Malaria is currently in negotiation with the IATI Secretariat to become a full member of the Initiative and is encouraging involvement of other Global Programmes in the Initiative. The Board of the Inter-American Development Bank will soon consider a proposal from the President for the Bank to join IATI. Meanwhile, the IATI Secretariat has also received an expression of interest in joining from the CDC (formerly Commonwealth Development Corporation). 
New Partner Country Endorsers 

Since the Steering Committee last met in October, a further three partner countries have endorsed IATI - Honduras, Liberia, and Bangladesh – bringing the total to 18. 
News from the U.S. 

The U.S. is not an IATI signatory, but it has engaged with the process from the outset, attending Steering Committee meetings as an observer and contributing to the work of the Technical Advisory Group (TAG). In April 2010, an Interagency Policy Committee on Aid Transparency approved an agenda for action that implements President Obama’s commitment at the Pittsburgh G20 as well as the US commitment in the Paris Declaration and Accra Agenda for action to make aid flows and information more transparent.  As one item of the agenda the U.S. launched its Foreign Assistance Dashboard, version 1.0 in December 2010, which provides a view of Department of State and USAID foreign assistance budgets and enables users to examine, research, and track aid budgets in a standard and easy-to-understand format. The Dashboard is still in its early stages of development, and future versions will include other agencies, expenditure, evaluation and other information. In remarks to the Brookings Institute in December 2010, Ruth Levine (Deputy Assistant to the Administrator, Bureau of Policy, Planning and Learning, USAID) noted that as the U.S. further develops its data systems and sources, it should be possible to cross walk them to the standards being developed by IATI; hence, the intensive technical engagement with IATI.
Update on Foundations
The Gates Foundation has indicated that it is taking steps to publish more detailed and timely data consistent with IATI standards. This is another welcome development. Meanwhile, the U.S.-based Foundation Center has recently become involved in the TAG and is working on mapping its own reporting standard to the IATI standard, with funding from the Hewlett Foundation. 
Update on Implementation 

DFID became the first signatory to publish their data to the IATI standard in January 2011. The Hewlett Foundation are expected to follow suit shortly, with Sweden and the Global Fund planning to implement in the second quarter of 2011 and the EC expecting to be ready before the Fourth High Level Forum on Aid Effectiveness (HLF4) in Busan. The meeting on 9 February will provide a chance for other signatories to discuss their preparations to implement. TAG visits aimed at supporting donor implementation have already taken place with GAVI, the Global Fund and the EC, and a visit to Sweden is planned in February. Further visits will take place in response to requests from signatories and in addition, a workshop for signatories to share their experience of implementation has been proposed. 
NGO Update 

To date, we have received expressions of interest from around 30 NGOs who are interested in joining a new TAG working group, which will focus on how IATI applies to them as development actors. Discussions will begin after the February Steering Committee meeting. 

Priorities for 2011 

IATI’s priorities are to conclude work in defining the IATI standard, including licensing and the Framework for Implementation, with the aim of securing final agreement by signatories and Steering Committee members at their February meeting. Furthermore, we will support as many donors as possible in implementing phase 1 of IATI prior to the HLF4 in Busan. IATI will continue to work with the WP-EFF and Cluster C to deliver transparency commitments. 
Once details of the IATI standard have been finalised, we will seek to broaden IATI’s reach in co-operation with WP-EFF and the UN Development Co-operation Forum, encouraging other donors – DAC members, multilateral organisations and global funds, southern providers of development cooperation, NGOs and foundations – to begin publishing details of their own assistance in accordance with the IATI standard. 

IATI and a number of developing countries will be testing the standard during 2011 in order to maximise the value and impact of the newly-available information for the benefit of improving budgeting, accountability and information for citizens in these countries. IATI will continue to support the exchange of experiences among partner countries on issues related to aid transparency, aid information management systems and the use of the standard at country level.
IATI will also step up efforts to help ensure information available in the standard is accessible, including by developing relevant user guidance. Furthermore, communicating about IATI within and outside signatory organisations will be critical to facilitate the implementation of the standard.
IATI is not intended to be a permanent institution. The IATI Secretariat has commissioned a report on options for the future institutional arrangements post-Busan. These will be further discussed by the Steering Committee in February, with the objective of reaching an agreement in 2011. 
